Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
POB 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

July 2024 Communication

YACSD WEBSITE. Please visit the YACSD website at: yosemitealpinecsd.specialdistrict.org for
information about district.

YACSD ANNUAL METER READING. Our intrepid crew, plus a son-in-law from Africa, read the meters on
Sunday, June 30, 2024. A big thank you to all who had their meter boxes and environs cleared of dirt
and debris. There were quite a number of dirty meter boxes and loads of vegetation to be removed to
get to some of the meter boxes. Let’s hope the crew has an easier job next year.

YACSD ANNUAL BILLING. The bills have gone out. Please note they are due at the end September
2024. Our treasurer has been working hard to get all accounts up to date and all contact info current.
Thank yous go out to all who submitted their current contact info to Barry Green. It makes life easier
when mail get directed correctly the first time.

VACANCY ON THE BOARD. YACSD has a volunteer to fill one of the vacancies on the board of directors.
Hoorah! We still have one opening available to another willing volunteer. Please see the website for
the flyers for filing with Mariposa County Elections. Open dates of filing are July 15 to August 9, 2024.

NOVEMBER ELECTIONS FOR BOARD MEMBERS. Three seats on the board of directors are up for
election: Barry Green, Karen Glendenning and John Hastrup. John has chosen not to file for reelection.
Please note you need to be a registered voter within the YACSD boundaries to be on the YACSD board
of directors. Please contact Mariposa County Elections for make an appointment to file your
paperwork between July 15 and August 9, 2024.

JUNE 29, 2024 YACSD BOARD MEETING. The board met at the Tenaya Lodge on June 29, 2024. The
budgets for fiscal years 2024-25 and 2025-26 were approved. The fees and assessments will stay the
same as the previous two years. Water Master McGinty hopes to start getting more remote read
meters installed in July. He has a plumber who will do the work for YACSD. Remote read meters are
already on the wellheads. No decision was made on which law firm to use for YACSD.

PINE NEEDLE CLEANING. Many YACSD property owners took advantage of the pine needle removal
bins located at the fire house. The Fish Camp Fire Association sponsored the bins for property owners
putting their own needles into the bins. -

NEXT MEETING DATE. Saturday, September 21, 2024 at 11:00 am in the Tenaya Lodge of Fish Camp.

YOUR YACSD BOARD MEMBERS.

Chair Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com  also Water Master and Web Master
Treasurer Barry Green barry.green@comcast.net

Secretary Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com

Member John Hastrup john.hastrup@gmail.com

Vacancy soon to be filled



